

City of Smith Center
City Council Meeting Minutes

August 24, 2017
7:00 pm
The City Council met in regular session with Mayor Bryce Wiehl presiding. Council members present: Dave Mace, Tracy Kingsbury, Sonny Manley, and Chris Cole.
Others present: Bill Phillips, Julie Troy, Jamie Marshall, Mickey Drake, and Jill Conaway.
Mayor Wiehl called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
Motion by Mace, seconded by Manley, to approve the minutes of the August 10, 2017 minutes as written.  Motion carried.
Economic Development
Julie Troy presented the Economic Development monthly meeting minutes.  Motion by Kingsbury, seconded by Manley to approve a Business Development loan for up to $75,000 to Billy and Misty Davis for the purchase and expansion of the lumberyard.  Motion carried.  
Troy shared information from the Pride committee.  The council granted permission to the Pride committee to put a fence up in the rear and set a picnic table or benches at the property owned by the city at 105 and 107 West Court Street, to be removed if a business would later purchase the property.  
Supervisor Reports
Phillips reported curb and gutter work as well as working on the ditch area south of the high school where lines were laid for the hospital project.  
Marshall reported a windshield crack on one of the police cars.  Through the Inez Reed Charitable Foundation the police department was able to purchase new body armor.  The council agreed to allow Officer Drake to work an outside job on his own time as long as it does not interfere with his duties as a police officer.  
2018 Budget Hearing-7:15p.m.
The 2018 budget was reviewed by the council.  Motion by Cole, seconded by Manley to approve the budget as presented.  Motion carried.
Main Street-Downtown 
The City of Smith Center was recently awarded approval of a surface preservation project for Main Street/Highway 281 from the railroad tracks to 1st Street.  This project is part of the KDOT fiscal year 2019 City Connecting Link Improvement Program. The state’s financial participation will be 100% of the actual total participating costs up to $300,000.  The city will be responsible for all remaining project costs over the $300,000 maximum and any costs that are determined to be non-participating.  
Mayor and Council Reports
Wiehl shared information on a P.I.L.O.T. contract option if SunPorch or another 501(c)(3) were to build in Smith Center.  The council gave Wiehl permission to work with Kenton Weltmer.  

Motion by Manley, seconded by Mace to adjourn at 7:53pm.  Motion carried.  
Attest:

____________________________________
Jill Conaway, City Clerk
